Melissa Sweet

From:

Lisa Purvis < lisa.c.purvis@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, March 1, 2023 7:00 AM

To:

Melissa Sweet

Subject:

testimony for today's Judiciary hearing on HB 4138-4148

You don't often get email from lisa.c.purvis@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Hello Ms Sweet,

I would like my testimony be on file for the hearing on HB 4138-4148.

My name is Lisa Purvis, and I am a mom of two elementary-aged children.

I am writing today to support the package of gun control bills HB 4138-4148.

My daughter was only two years old when the Sandy Hook shooting took place. I remember vividly leaving work early to get her from daycare. She is now 12 years old. She and my son have grown up with active shooter drills. Our school district here in South Lyon has had six lockdowns already this school year due to gun violence threats. My sister is a kindergarten teacher who worries every day about her safety and the safety of the little ones in her classroom.

It is far past time to pass these common-sense measures so we do not have to live in fear of gun violence on school campuses, movie theaters, churches, grocery stores, or any other public place.

I'm asking you to vote yes on these bills.

Thank you for your consideration.

Lisa Purvis

New Hudson, MI